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What’s On? 
 

Fri 24 June Matariki Day—closed 
 

Tues 28 June World Vision Mufti Day 
  - gold coin please 
 

Wed 29 June Whole school House Day! 
 Students to wear House colours 
 

1-2 July  40 Hour Famine 
 

Wed 6 July &Thurs 7 July  
Level 1 Drama class  
Production @ 6.45 pm 
 

Drama Room +/- 40 
mins.  $2 students; $5 
adults 
 

"Poor Ms Robin is trying to direct a high school 
performance, but her rehearsals keep being 
interrupted in the most hilarious of ways."  

 

Fri 8 July End of Term 2 

Term Dates for 2022 
 

Term 2 

Fri 24 June Matariki—closed. 

Tues 28 June World Vision Mufti Day 

Wed 29 June Whole school House Day 

1-2 July 40 Hr Famine 

Fri 8 July End of Term 2 

 

Term 3 

Monday 25 July—Friday 30 September 

Mon 22 Aug MoE Teacher Only Day—closed 

Fri 30 Sept End of Term 3 

 

Term 4 

Monday 17 October—Wednesday 14 December 

Mon 24 Oct Labour Weekend—closed 

Fri 11 Nov Canterbury Anniversary—closed 

Fri 25 Nov MoE Teacher Only Day—closed 

Mon 28 Nov MoE Teacher Only Day—closed 

Thurs 1 Dec Yrs 11-13 Prizegiving  

Mon 12 Dec Years 1-9 Prizegiving 

Tues 13 Dec End of Term 4 post Yrs 9-10  

 Prizegiving 

School Docs:      RNLS Policies & Procedures 
including links to our Complaints Process. 
For any information regarding our Policies & 
Procedures  please check out rnls.schooldocs.co.nz 

User name: RNLS   Password:  seek 

2022 Board of Trustee Proposed 
Meeting Dates:   6 July, 8 August,  

7 September, 5 October, 2 November 
(7 pm—RNLS Library) 

 

Our Japanese international student Hanna Watanabe was one of nine 
students from diverse cultural backgrounds chosen to take part in an 
Educational NZ project looking at the students journey of their time 
here in NZ (and the only Secondary student among other Tertiary students). 
This included a photo session at school, with her host family and a trip 
to Auckland.  Part of the project included the creation and gifting of a 
`symbolic Graduation Gown’, exploring what it means to “think new”!        
   Maree Smith; Intl Student Director 

Dear Parents / Caregivers                Kia ora koutou 
 

As Term 2 comes to a close we are busy with enrolments, drama presentations, the 40 Hour Famine, 
Matariki activities and weekly interschool sports along with the Area Schools Tournament in 
Whangarei.  School activities both inside and outside the classroom are back to our pre Covid `normal’.  
 

We have received delivery of air purifiers which we have deployed into the Library, Church and 
classrooms to further protect students and staff. 
Chris French and I will be attending a Canterbury Christian School meeting next month to help plan the 
Parent Health & Sexuality Consultation Survey we are working on together with all Canterbury 
Christian schools.  We will deliver this year the Survey to gather a Canterbury-wide voice of Christian 
parents on the new Health Curriculum and discuss this at meetings with you later this year.  Our 
programmes for 2022 will remain unchanged while we work on this.     
 

We are acutely aware that the loss of the polar fleece in our uniform options is being missed in this 
cold weather.  The BOT Uniform Committee is working with Schooltex to source a replacement option 
as soon as possible. 
 

We are in the preplanning of the Board of Trustee Elections to be held in September.  If you are 
interested in standing, you may want to attend a BOT meeting in July or August to see how the 
meetings are run.    Ngā manaakitanga        Stephen Walters 

mailto:admin@rnls.school.nz
https://rnls.schooldocs.co.nz


Te kura oranga hou 
“God is forgiving” 

Be kind to one another, tender-hearted, forgiving each 
other, just as God in Christ also has forgiven you. 
                                                                              Luke 23:34 

Reminder:  Parents please note that school opens for student access from 8.30 am—ie not beforehand please.  We have a duty 
teacher supervising the Denchs Rd netball court area from 8:30 am to 8:50 am (prior to class entry). 

RNLS staff cannot supervise children prior to 8:30 am. 

NB from the RNLS Proprietors:  The only dogs permitted on school premises are those officially trained for sight impaired and sensory 
issue work.  This applies to both within and outside school instructional times– ie not at any time! 

Rm 3 students visited Miss Gibbb’s 
WGBY Whānau time class to give 

the older students the cards made 
for them and 

to share in 
devotions.. 



Rangiora 

 

Term 3: 
Friday 22 July:  Lincoln Uni Open Day  https://www.lincoln.ac.nz/study/key-dates-
2/open-day/  
Sun 31 July, Mon 1 August: Otago Dunedin Uni Open Days – 4.30 pm   https://
go.wgtn.ac.nz/open-day-2022.html  
Tues 2 August:  NZ Defence Force:  Army Airforce Navy.   8.50 -9.05 Assembly with 
questions afterwards for Yr 12-13’s and invited 9+. 
Wed 3 Aug:  Massey Uni Open Day   Manawatu Campus https://www.lincoln.ac.nz/

study/key-dates-2/open-day/  Wtgn  

Fri 26 Aug  9-5pm  Train on the job – Earn while you learn or prep at Ara ? – Retail, 

all food, Mitre 10, The Warehouse, Placemakers, – Tourism, Hospitality Air NZ 

Police, Defence Force, Farming, Forestry, Horticulture, Councils, Fire Service, 

Scaffolding 

Friday 26 Aug:  Victoria Wgtn Uni Open Day 8-3pm   https://go.wgtn.ac.nz/open-day-

2022.html  

Sat 27 Aug:  Auckland Uni Open Day / info online Tuesday 28 June for both - 

register online https://response.auckland.ac.nz/manawa-mai-2022?

utm_campaign=manawa-mai-2022&utm_medium=website&utm_source=gen-

page&utm_content=study-options. 
 

To discuss your child’s career future and in-school opportunities, please call either Mr Lamb 
313 6332 Ext 293 email grahamlamb@rnls.school.nz   Careers Advisor 

CAREERS CORNER 

RNLS – Examination Centre Manager 
Rangiora New Life is seeking an Examination Centre Manager to run the NCEA and NZ 
Scholarship examinations in 2022.  
The smooth and successful running of an exam centre is important for all students 
participating in these examinations. 

The position requires you to complete an online training programme and attend a one-day 
training session with NZQA in August. T he position requires you to complete several 
administrative tasks to plan and prepare for the exams from August to October.  You must 
be available to work for the entire exam period (Monday 7 November to Friday 2 
December). 

A high level of organisational skills with great attention to detail, strength in following 
processes precisely, confidence leading people of all ages, proficiency in using a computer 
and learning to use new computer programmes are essential qualities for this role. 

For further information, please email amandabeukes@rnls.school.nz 

Please send your CV and cover letter to:   admin@rnls.school.nz by 4 pm, 28 June 2022. 

Dear Parents/Caregivers/Whanau 
We have a wonderful team of students who have been 
selected to compete in the New Zealand Area Schools 
Tournament being held in Whangarei from 12 July to 15 
July .  Students will need to finance their airfares, 
accommodation and food, so are being asked to pay 
approximately $1000 each. 
 

To help these students, we would like to offer you a 
`sponsorship deal’. 
 

For a cost of $200, the school will offer you a years 
advertising in the fortnightly School Newsletter (terms to 
be discussed, or for additional information please contact 
Bernadette admin@rnls.school.nz).   
 

The school Newsletter goes out to 270 families as well as 
local churches and is also available via our school website. 
 

If you would like to help out in other ways (eg donation, 
smaller sponsorship amounts (with no advertising 
benefits)) please contact the school office.   
    Stephen Walters 

Want to do something that could make a big difference?  
Right now, we have everything it takes to bring life-saving water 
to children in the world’s toughest places. And give their 
communities the tools to keep clean water flowing for years to 

come.   How about doing the 40 
Hour Famine this year or 
supporting someone who is?   Join or donate online by going to: 
https://my.worldvision.org.nz/ss/ASQxeC/rangiora-new-life-school or 
katrinaderoo@rnls.school.nz for a sponsorship booklet. 

https://www.worldvision.org.nz/connect/40-hour-famine/ 

I am Rachael Woodward and I teach in Rm 6 every morning.  
Miss Dargan teaches Rm 6 in the afternoons.  I have been in 
teaching for nearly 15 years most of which was spent 
teaching children in Yr 0-4.  I also spent several years working 
with the Canterbury Life Education Trust.  
I have been blown away by the positive attitudes, great 
manners and Christian values I have seen in all of the children 
at RNLS. 
My husband, Mike Woodward, runs his own electrical company ‘North Star 
Electrical’ which he began in July last year.  We have both lived in North Canterbury 
since we were toddlers.  Together we have two sons Hunter (6) and Harrison (3).  I 
believe that God has a way of getting us to where we need to be and am blessed to 
have had opportunities come forward at just the right time in my life including the 
one leading me to Rm 6 and Rangiora New Life School.  I am looking forward to my 
journey at RNLS. 

Drama! 

Winton Ansley Xanthe Milsom 

Jasmine Schulz 

The Yr 11 Design & Visual Communication class were 
given the brief to research and design a sign that reflects 
an element of celebrating Matariki.   

Their sign was to: 

• have a location (inside or 
outside. 

 

• reflect an aspect of 
celebrating Matariki that 
is culturally appropriate. 

 

• be made of three 
materials. 

 

• have a depth of at least 
100 mm. 

Rory Sard 
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Office staff request the 

return of your 2021 

Cup and / or Trophy as 

presented at the end of 

last year.  These 

awards will then be 

prepared and 

showcased in the 

Office for the 2022 

prizegivings.   

Extra News and Notices 

Athlete’s Foot  -  School Rewards:    Just nominate our school at the 

time of purchase…    ie Rangiora New Life School! 

Eligible:   RNLS staff, students or members of their families. 

$15 worth of sports equipment or $10 cash from every pair of shoes purchased 

from our Northlands Athlete’s Foot store, will be donated to RNLS. 

Hardship Fund:   Any donation received for the benefit of families who 

may be struggling financially, is very much appreciated.  Please make your 

payment to the regular school account tagging the payment as Hardship 

Fund.    Rangiora New Life School       01 0877 0072756 02 

Children in Yrs 1-4 classes will be learning about Plants 
in Term 3 to coincide with our theme; God is Creative! 
 
In conjunction with our learning, we ask if you have any 

surplus:  potting mix / pot plants (anything you would 

like to donate) / seedlings (any variety)  / seeds (any 

variety). 
 

Please can you contact Cushla Fitzgibbon (Rm 4) if you 
can assist   cushlafitzgibbon@rnls.school.nz 
This will be greatly appreciated!       
 

*** 

mailto:cushlafitzgibbon@rnls.school.nz

